Annual membership was held April 5<sup>th</sup> and attend by 34 members. The broad would like to thank every one for coming out and participating in election of broad members. New broad members were elected are Stanley Taggart, Gene Davenport, and Mike Spalding. New officers elected for 2016 are Mike Spalding President, Doug Murrah, Vice President and Lindy Mcbride Secretary/Tresure.

The full broad consist of Mike Spalding, Doug Murrah, Lindy Mcbride, Sam Shoemake, Stanley Taggart, Gene Davenport and Jason Vasser. If for some reason you need one of us or have a suggestion on how we can improve Green Oaks please write a note and turn into pro shop.

US Lawns is continuing to do a good job working on our course. If you haven't noticed the greens are coming in better than we have seen in some time. With warmer nights grass will start growing a lot better and we should see fairways start to fill in. We now have new flags and cups for greens.

The first tournament of the season was a success. We had 25 players in one-man scramble which was pretty good for first tournament of year in March.

We have a 3-person scramble coming up May 28-29. Get your game in shape and find some partners and come play. We should have entertainment for this tournament. Our tournament committee is working hard to have tournaments that will be fun and have good food also. It would be nice to have a full field for this one so put the word out.

We would like to extend our gratitude to Roger Wade on his leadership of Green Oaks under very trying times over the last year. Thanks for everything you have done for Green Oaks Roger and enjoy your days playing golf now.

We would also like to say thanks to Jim Watkins in pro shop. Jim will be leaving April 30 as manager but will stay on to help part time until July 1. Jim is getting married in October and we wish him the best. Bobby Parker will be taking over as manager in pro shop.

Green Oaks can only survive with your help so please come out and the golf and fellowship and invite new members.

Tee'em High and Let'em Fly Drive for show Putt for Dough

Mike Spalding